## Mayor's Report For December 21, 2015 Assembly Meeting

**1. Seeking Letters of Interest:** The Borough is seeking letters of interest from Borough residents willing to serve on the following Boards/Commissions until the October, 2016 Municipal Election:

Hospital Board – 2 vacant seats Planning Commission – 1 vacant seat

Letters of interest may be addressed to the Borough Clerk and emailed to <a href="maileo-dthompson@petersburgak.gov">dthompson@petersburgak.gov</a>, mailed to PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK 99833, or dropped off at the Borough Administration office in the Municipal Building.

- 2. Alaska Municipal League Winter Legislative Conference: AML will hold their Winter Legislative Conference in Juneau February 15 17, 2016.
- **3. Declaration of Mayor's Holiday:** Continuing with the long standing tradition, I, Mayor Jensen, declare the afternoon of Thursday, December 24, 2015 (Christmas Eve) as a holiday for Borough employees.